
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
September 21, 2015
The meeting was called to order by Pat Cooper at 5:04 pm.
Members present were:   Pat Cooper, Lori O’Hare, Susan Simmons, Glen and Barb Scott, Erika Dragoo, Ralph Cadwallader and Mitch Martin.
Reports
Secretary:  The August minutes as sent by e-mail were approved by unanimous vote.

Treasurer’s Report:   Total assets are: $25,077.32.  $292.00 was spent on No Child Left Inside.  37 soldier passes were given out. 53 are left.  Mitch said advertising for upcoming events will say military are free until all passes are used.

 There was some discussion as to whether Friends should pay for lunches for volunteers when an activity at the park is during the lunch hour.  Mitch asked that the park know in advance if Friends was going to pay for volunteer’s lunches.  Existing Park Naturalists have been asked to notify us when they anticipate meals and submit a request.  Lunch costs will be considered when the 2016 budget is prepared.
Membership:  There are 24 life memberships, and 21 paid up members.   There are two new members.  
Communications:   The newsletter is in rough draft. We have 55 followers on Twitter.  Facebook has over 200 likes.
Volunteer update:  The last Literary Walk in the Park is this Saturday.
Park Manager Update: The campground may be full through October.  It appears that the water table is going down, so the entrance road can be repaired.

Kris is retiring and we will need a new Naturalist.  Pat Grove may do school outreach in the fall.

Old Business:   Pat had been given $300 to buy a white board for camper services.  She didn’t use all the allotted money and was given permission by the board to use the remainder for the same, extended project.
Erika made a card for us to sign and give to The Clement Team thanking them for their GIVE grant.  She reminded us that we were all invited to go to the Give workshops.  Our sector is called the Great Outdoors.  There are 8 other organizations vying for funds in this sector.  A bill board with our sector’s name on it will be put up on highway 24.  There will also be an advertisement put into the Independent and possibly the Gazette.  It was proposed by Glen that Friends pay the necessary $75 for the ads.  It was seconded by Susan and passed by unanimous vote.  Lori said there will be a wreath raffle called Festival of Wreaths.  She has someone who has volunteered to make our three wreaths.  She will get us registered for the festival.
Bristol Brewery said no to our request for a special Red Tail Beer.  Pat will keep trying.
New Business:  
Pat told Mitch she had forwarded to him grant information that had to be in by the 24th.  It involved Youth Core and GOCO.
There will be a surprise pot luck for Kris on the 26th of October.  Pat is going to look into framing a photo for her.

Pat wanted to know if we wanted another retreat.  Glen said we might need some time to figure out how to spend our monies, if we do well with fundraising in the next couple of months.  We will be considering the end of January for a retreat.

We may be asked to help a possible start up Friends group in Mueller Park.

Glen informed Mitch that he had the Chief of Morale Services contact information, if Mitch wanted it. 

Lori moved to adjourn.  Ralph seconded.  Meeting adjourned 6:09.  The next meeting will be October 12th.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Simmons, Secretary 


